
  ANNEX 1 

 

STATUTORY NOTICE  

PROPOSAL TO ENLARGE THE PREMISES OF OAKEFIELD PRIMARY 
AND NURSERY SCHOOL 

Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and 
Inspections Act 2006 that Cheshire East Borough Council intends to make a 
prescribed alteration to Oakefield Primary and Nursery School, a community 
school at Holland Street, Crewe, CW1 3SL from 01 January 2013. 

The proposal is to enlarge the premises of Oakefield Primary and Nursery 
School by increasing the capacity of the school (see note 1).The current 
capacity of the school is 315 and the proposed capacity will be 420. The 
number of pupils registered at the school is 283. The current Planned 
Admission Number for Reception Class is 45 and this will remain the number 
for September 2012. The maximum number of pupils that could be 
accommodated in each year group  if the proposals are implemented will be 
60 and consultation on an increase in the Published Admission Number to 
apply from September 2013 will take place during the spring term 2012 (see 
note 2).  

This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the complete 
proposal can be obtained from the Council's website: 
www.cheshireeast.gov.uk or can be obtained by writing to Barbara Dale, 
School Admissions and Organisation Manager, Children, Families and 
Adults Services, Delamere House (EC), Delamere Street, Crewe, Cheshire, 
CW1 2LL. 

Within four weeks from the date of publication of these proposals, any 
person may object to or make comments on the proposal by sending them 
by e-mail to SOCS@cheshireeast.gov.uk or in writing to Barbara Dale, 
School Admissions and Organisation Manager, Children, Families and 
Adults Services, Delamere House (EC), Delamere Street, Crewe, Cheshire, 
CW1 2LL. 

 

Signed:  Lorraine Butcher 

Director for Children, Families and Adults 

Publication Date:  18 January 2012 

 

Explanatory Notes 

1 The new extension is intended to assist the school in serving the local 
community but places will continue to be offered in accordance with parental 
preference and the Local Authority’s Admissions Policy.  

2 Published Admission Numbers apply to the normal year of entry, which for 
Oakefield Primary and Nursery School is the reception class. In accordance 
with legal requirements, consultation will be undertaken during the spring 
term 2012 on a proposed increase from 45 to 60 to apply with effect from 
September 2013.  

 

  


